NEW DIGAMBER PUBLIC SCHOOL

CBSE Affiliation # 1030181

NDPS/Notice /2025/03/ 7 / J March 13, 2025

Dear Parents,

Su bject: Guidelines for 2025-26 academic year

We hope that you and your families are healthy and well.

As we approach the end of the eventful academic year 2024-25, we feel proud of various achievements of the school. It was a year full of learning and activities. Students excelled in the CBSE Grades 10 and 12 Examinations and records were set. In addition, during this academic year there have been outstanding achievements of students in arts and sports, even up to the national level.

I am pleased to inform you that our esteemed Chairperson, Mrs. Sindhu Sudhakar Mendke, has been conferred with the "Lifetime Achievement Award" by Education World magazine, a testament to her tireless efforts and dedication to the field of education.

We are also delighted to share with you that NDPS Pre-Primary Wing has been ranked 3rd in India and 1st in Madhya Pradesh under the 'Design Thinking Leader' category in the Education World India Pre-School Grand Jury Ranking 2024-25, a proud achievement that reflects our commitment to innovative learning.

The new academic year 2025-26 commences from April 01, 2025.

The books and stationery list for the new academic year will be provided at the time of the Result Distribution and it is also uploaded on the school website i.e. www.ndps.edu.in. You are free to purchase them from any shop which stocks them. As a Green School initiative, covering/wrapping of books and notebooks is not necessary.

Please ensure your ward comes to school in the regular school uniform (applicable to Grades 1 to 12) and properly groomed. Sports shoes and socks of good quality may be used and there is no restriction regarding color or design.

Heavy school bags have a seriously adverse effect on the health of children, affecting the spine and causing other medical problems. Hence, you are requested to ensure that the bags are of light weight material, small in size, and that only required books are brought to school. The weight of the school bag should not exceed 10% of the child's body weight, as a standard benchmark. (1.7 -2.5 kg) as per the school bag policy issued by NEP 2020.

Further, owing to its carcinogenic nature, plastic water bottles are not advised and students may carry light weight metal water bottles, if required.

Your ward is promoted to Grade-2 for the academic year 2025-26.

Parents are required to note that continuance on the school rolls for 2025-26 is subject to payment of all outstanding fee dues.

The School Planner, Curriculum Booklet, Our Sharing Journal and Activity Calendar for 2025-26 will be distributed to the students at the start of the new session.

The summer timings (April to November) schedule will be applicable from April 01, 2025 to November 30, 2025. We look forward to welcoming your ward to an eventful and enriching academic year 2025-26.

Yours sincerely

Winston Gomez

Principal

